## United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-2101

November 3, 2007

Step It Up 2007 Harriet Korim c/o P.O. Box 3040 Wellfleet, MA 02667

Dear Friends:

Thank you so much for inviting me to your *Step It Up* 2007 event. I'm sorry that I will not be able to join you today, but I assure you that your concerns have not fallen on deaf ears. I applaud your efforts, and although I cannot be with you in person, I am with you in sprit and in dedication to this important cause.

Environmental protection and stewardship are important to the health of our families, the strength of our economy, and the future of our planet. America has made great progress in many areas, but on issues such as climate change, clean air, and clean water, we can do much more.

Air pollution continues to pose severe health risks to all Americans. Despite a campaign pledge to control carbon output, as well as clear and convincing evidence that demonstrates the harmful effect pollution has on human health, the Bush Administration continues to advocate a "Clear Skies" initiative that would loosen emission caps on airborne toxins. The health of Americans is not the only thing at risk from pollution. There is a strong scientific consensus that emissions are leading to dangerous global climate change. President Bush insists it is unclear whether this change is manmade or natural, despite the scientific community's findings and the opinion of his own EPA, which in 2002 said that global warming "is real and has been particularly strong within the past 20 years…do mostly to human activities."

The United States must make a serious commitment to environmental stewardship. If we ignore the warning signs and fail to take the necessary steps to protect our planet, we face serious consequences that will have a long-term impact on future generations. Solutions such as drilling in pristine wilderness areas are not going to solve our energy crises, and will only do more harm than good to the country. Greater investment in solar, hydrogen, and fuel cell technology can significantly reduce energy consumption and lead to cleaner air.

As this event takes place throughout our Commonwealth and across the nation today, I applaud the efforts of those who are working to spread the word about the importance of taking steps to combat global climate change. I thank you for including me today, and I look forward to hearing about the follow-up to this important day.

With best wishes and warm regards,

Sincerely,

Edward M. Kennedy